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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

Christmas has gone, and a New Year has arrived. But, as I write, I also can’t believe that January has almost gone. This is often the stage that all the batteries for the children's Christmas presents have gone flat. Sadly, the media and many others in the world feel that the church’s batteries have gone flat. There seems to be so little power and excitement.  

At the end of Luke’s gospel we see Jesus’ disciples return from the hillside filled with praise and joy. They had been commissioned by Jesus to go throughout the world preaching the gospel of salvation, “making disciples, baptising them in the name of the Father, Son & Holy Spirit; teaching to obey all that Jesus taught.” Jesus also instructed them that they cannot do this on their own. They must wait until the Holy Spirit comes upon them “and clothes them with power".

In Chapter 1 of Acts, we see a church who believed in the risen Christ; they believed in the power of prevailing prayer; they believed in the second coming of Christ and they believed in the Word of God. Despite their strong faith, they lacked the power and fullness of the Holy Spirit.

We may well try and live a good life and follow the teaching of the Bible, but we will feel totally drained and exhausted unless we regularly experience what it means to be “filled with the Holy Spirit daily".

There is a story told of a lady who went into a jewellers shop with her expensive watch. The watch had stopped. The jeweller went in behind the store and appeared 5 minutes later informing her that her watch was now repaired. 

“How could you have repaired it so quickly?”

“I just needed to replace the battery.” He replied.

“I didn’t realise it took batteries, I’ve just been winding it up every day.”

As we look forward in excitement with our new partnership with Fairlie Parish Church, it is my sincere prayer that we will not feel “wound up” but that we will experience afresh the dynamic power of God in our worship and in our daily walk. 

Your Friend & Interim-Moderator

Scott Cameron
LOCUM’S LETTER
By the time the clock rolls round to February we begin to look forward to brighter days heralded by signs of new life emerging from the cold, sodden earth. Snowdrops and crocuses, the hardiest plants, will brighten a colourless landscape, harbingers of better days to come. Emerging from the dark days of winter brings a greater feeling of optimism and well-being.

The cycle of the seasons may mirror to an extent the progress of life. From January till December life follows a well-established pattern interspersed by occasional personal highlights, such as a significant birthday or anniversary.

National highlights for 2014 will be more significant than usual. The independence referendum in September has been the topic of conversation since the date was announced, a controversy that will rumble on until the day of the poll. This is to be another year of ‘Homecoming’ when it is hoped that Scots from all over the world will make the effort to come back to the ‘old country’; and the seven hundredth anniversary of the Battle of Bannockburn will be commemorated.

Beyond the boundaries of parochialism, the Commonwealth Games in Glasgow will attract an international audience; and of more personal interest, the Ryder Cup golf challenge between the United States and Europe due to take place later in the summer at Gleneagles.

In St Columba’s, and starting about now, our Nominating Committee will be seeking out a new minister. In present circumstances, with so many vacancies both here and across Scotland, their task will not be easy but, we hope and pray, rewarding. Meanwhile the essential work of the Church goes on.

Some may think of a vacancy as a fallow period in the life of the congregation. Sometimes fallow periods are opportunities to give space and time to recollect and to project. It is often said: ‘If we don’t know where we have come from we are unlikely to know where we are going.

In past years in farming, every so often fields were left uncultivated to allow them to rest and for nature to regenerate the soil. I would like to think this has been a time of unnoticed regeneration and renewal for us, a time of transition from the past into a new and exciting future. 

Who knows where the Spirit of God will lead us? All we really can say is that we are being prepared for whatever the future might bring. 

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong

WORSHIP CALENDAR: February 2014
Sunday 2nd February at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

6.30pm: LCT Candlemas Service: St Columba's Scottish Episcopal Church

Sunday 9th February 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
Sunday 16th February 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
3.00pm: Service at Burnlea Nursing Home, Burnlea Road
Sunday 23rd February at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 
Sunday 2nd March at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong – “SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION”
Sunday 9th March at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 
DATES TO NOTE:

Wednesday 12th February: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

Sunday 16th February: Annual Stated Meeting in Session Room after morning worship.

ANNUAL STATED MEETING
The Annual Stated Meeting of the congregation will take place after Morning Worship in the Session Room on SUNDAY 16th FEBRUARY when the Annual Accounts will be presented.

PRAYER CORNER

Please remember in prayer:

· as we celebrate St Valentine's Day, any couples who are planning on marriage in the coming year

· as we have our ASM, pray for our Treasurer and all those who look after our finances and the stewardship of our congregational resources

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 13th February, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.
A PRAYER FOR NEW YEAR

Lord, forgive the many errors

that I made yesterday,

and help me try again to walk closer in Thy way;

I know too well I cannot make it on my own,

so take my hands, hold them tight,

I do not walk alone.

(Helen Steiner Rice)

CHURCH REGISTER

DEATHS
  5th Dec -   Mr J K Blackwood, 16 Glen Grove.

20th Jan  -   Mr D King, Arran View Nursing Home, Saltcoats.

22nd Jan  -   Mr R Cram, 1 Raillies Road.  
DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

   2nd Feb - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

   9th Feb - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

16th Feb  -   Mr McNaught (Convenor),  Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

23rd Feb -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

   2nd Mar -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

   9th Mar - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

YOUNG CHURCH

Christmas and our Nativity play seem a long time ago already as everyone returns to Young Church after the Christmas break. I have been given lots of great suggestions of what they would all like to do this year and I will try to fit in as many as possible!

We will continue to collect small change for Water Aid throughout 2014. The final total we collected in 2013 was £320.60. This was a fantastic total and was possible only due to the continuing support of this project by many members of the congregation. Some of the “Saints” have come up with an idea of how we can reach an even higher total this year, so look out for our coming campaign; we will need everyone’s help.  We are trying hard to keep our noticeboard outside the library filled with current information of what is going on in the Young Church and we hope you will take the time to have a look as you pass. You will also find a copy of our latest newsletter and current information about what we are doing in the Young Church section of the Church’s website. 

Alison Tunnicliff

  FLOWER GROUP

The Flower Calendar for 2014 is now available outside the kitchen door.  If you would like to donate flowers for a special occasion or in memory of a loved one, please put your name in the appropriate space.  Donations should be given to Dorothy Houghton.

Dorothy Houghton

GUILD
On the first Monday of December we were delighted to  hear from Evelyn Hood, a well known historical novelist, who  was born and bred in Paisley and now lives  in our lovely little coastal community. We were intrigued by the series of lively experiences which she shared with us.  A number of the ladies went homeward bound with novels from her pen to enjoy and share with friends and family. 

On 9th December we were treated to a lovely display of necklaces, bracelets etc. made by Carla, daughter of Nancy Green.  She explained how they were made and  some of our members bought a few treasured items to give as presents over the festive season.  

On 16th December we had our outing to Dobbies Garden Centre at Braehead where we enjoyed a delicious afternoon tea. The baker allowed each lady to 'pipe' cream on to a cup cake and decorate to their individual artistic taste; whilst others had a cheese tasting session, and some engaged in a shopping spree.  On our return to Largs, spouses were called to help with excess packages. 

We got off to a good start in 2014, committing our trust to the Lord of the Guild in the singing of 'Lord of the years' and 'Great is thy faithfulness'.  We were regaled with a laughter filled afternoon of quips and hilarious stories from the school teaching days of Gordon McConnell.  Christine read from Romans 1: 1-7 (Paul's desire to visit Rome) and Jean Puchrin gave a most appropriate vote of thanks to our speaker.  

Margaret Barclay 

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

My New Year’s resolution this year is to get better at delegating, so at our first meeting I gave almost everyone in the group something to be responsible for (they all “Volunteered” of course!). Unfortunately, when the system was tested last week for our Burns Supper the person responsible for texting the reminder about the meeting contacted me to say her phone was broken and the person in charge of coffee supplies forgot we would need milk for our tea/coffee.  I remain optimistic though! 

We had a great night as always at our Burns Supper and have lots planned over the next few months. On 3rd February we are having a follow up visit from Ailidh Mackenzie to do the glass painting she told us all about in December. On 17th February Dot Gosling will be coming to teach us about sugar craft. In March we meet on 3rd for a film night. 

Alison Tunnicliff
01475 673567

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

The Social Committee have been busy planning some events which will take place over the next few months.

These are some of the dates you may wish to note:

Friday 14th March -  we are organising another evening of entertainment with a supper.
Friday 28th March -  we are going to Barrfields to see ‘Hello Dolly’.
Friday 11th April -  we are going to Barrfields to see the Largs Players performing ‘The Cheviot, Stag and the Black Black Oil’.
Keep watching  the noticeboard for further details of these events, or for more information call Jean on 674300.
Jean Jackson
Social Committee Convenor
2014 CHURCH DIRECTORY

Included in this edition of Landmark is a copy of the 2014 Church Directory.  Please retain this Directory for future reference. 

COMMUNION INVITATION CARDS

The District Elders will shortly be delivering the Communion Invitation Cards for the March Communion Service.  If you wish your attendance at Communion to be entered in the records, please continue to return your Card in the usual way when you come to the Communion Service.

Brian Jackson

Roll Keeper

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE
Spring must be around the corner when we are looking forward to the re-opening of the Heritage Centre.  This is viewed as a most important part of the mission work of the church and we hope to open again at the end of March.   If you would be interested in becoming a volunteer and assisting with this project which can be an extremely interesting time meeting new people and showing them around our church, please contact Jim Laurie, John Lewis or Ken Welch for further details.

This year being the 100th anniversary of the start of the Great War, we are planning to have special exhibits relating to that part played by Largs people.   If you have any items or memorabilia which could be lent to the exhibition, please let us know.

It was with great sadness that we learnt of the passing of Ron Cram.   Ron has been a director since the inception of the St Columba Experience and his presence and friendship will be sadly missed by all.   

Ken Welch

LANDMARK
Articles for inclusion in the March edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 26th February at the latest.  The March edition of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 9th March.  
Brian Jackson

Church Manager
